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club news

SND 
Convention

December 4 -5, 2015
Bismarck, ND

Hosted by Snowmobile 
North Dakota & 

Rough Rider 
Snowmobile Association, Inc.

Ramada
1400 E Interchange Ave

Bismarck, ND 58501
701-258-7000

Room Block under ND 
Snowmobile Convention

$84/night plus taxes

Featuring:
Socials

Vendor Show
Rider Training

Annual Meeting
Snowmobile Safety Course

Awards Banquet
Groomer Operator and Signing Classes

Come meet Amber Holt & 
Bret Rasmussen

If you have any questions call or email SND:
701-328-5389 or info@snowmobilend.org



As I sit down to write this article today, I find myself wondering 
how to recap 13 years in an article meant to fill no more than 
a page.  As of today, I only have a week and a half left in my 
position with SND.  On September 4th, I will transition out of 

my position as Executive Director for the organization and will move into 
my new adventure operating Driven.  Corey and I opened up Driven a 
couple years ago to provide custom packages to assist businesses 
with business operations, marketing and event management.  We 

also host the Driven Elite Backcountry Riding Schools.   The schools provide classroom 
and on-snow rider training and avalanche awareness with the Driven Team.  I will also 
be working part time for the ND Motor Carriers Association as their Member Services 
Coordinator.  We are excited about these new opportunities and look forward to the future.  

But even with all the excitement, I am sad to close another chapter in my life.  SND is truly 
an amazing organization.  The amount of passion and dedication the members have for a 
recreation that depends on Mother Nature to be awesome, is truly outstanding.  There are 
not many other types of recreationalists out there that go to the lengths all of you do.  I’m 
very proud of all of you and feel honored I got to work with such a great group of people. 
SND has not only given me the opportunity to work with great people but has challenged 
me in many ways.  When I first started, I spent the first three years organizing and creating 
documents to help guide the Board of Directors and the members.  Eventually those 
tasks changed to new challenges and the opportunity to hire employees to assist with 
the program.  SND’s and ND Park’s staff made a great team and under the direction of the 
members and the Board of Directors, SND has grown to be a very successful snowmobile 
program other states and provinces mirror.  One of my proudest moments with SND 
was the development and implementation of the grooming equipment field test.  It was a 
challenge that had never been done before in the history of snowmobiling and I am thankful 
I had a part in it. 

If I continued to document all those achievements, I could fill the whole magazine.  So 
instead I’ll end with this.  Another proud moment was accepting the award with my Mom 
when the membership inducted my father, Dan Vammer into the organization’s Hall of 
Fame.  I’m proud because of the man he was and all the good he brought to the world of 
snowmobiling in North Dakota.  But I’m also proud because he always included Mom and 
me in his SND adventures.  Those adventures lead Mom to also serve on the organization’s 
Board of Directors with him and it lead me to an understanding and an appreciation for an 
amazing organization.  An organization, I had the privilege to serve for over 13 years.  I bet 
he had no idea just how much he was truly impacting my life and shaping me for the future 
when he’d sit me on the snowmobile in front of him to enjoy one of SND’s adventures.  He 
was truly a mentor and I only hope I have been able to encourage the snowmobile program 
staff, board members and members to do the same.  So now instead of saying goodbye, I’m 
going to say till we meet again! Cheers to all of you, to SND and to your next adventures!

Keri Wanner
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Hi everyone,
I hope your summer is going well.  As I am writing my article it is 100 
degrees outside, thank goodness for air conditioning.  It is hard to 
believe that winter is almost here.  I have heard we are supposed to get a 
lot of snow to no snow.  We will have to see what Mother Nature brings to 
our door.  I sure hope we get snow and no wind.  We have had too many 
years without it.  

I have enjoyed being president of SND for the last 3 years.  I have learned a lot about the 
nonprofit business and have a lot more to learn.  So if you are interested in being part of the 
board come to the annual meeting in December in Bismarck.  

This summer I had the opportunity to go to the International Snowmobile Convention (ISC) 
in Buffalo, NY.  I was only able to go for two days but I learned a lot.  I went to a few of the 
meetings to learn what other states have had to deal with and what is working for them. 

In the meetings, I learned:
•	 About the Idaho Lawsuit and where ACSA and ISMA became involved.  Where funds 

stand with the lawsuit, and depending on who our new president is will, depend if we 
are back in court fighting to keep the land open to snowmobiling enthusiasts. It cost 
Idaho $120,000 of their own money (this doesn’t include what other organizations 
donated) to fight this lawsuit.

•	 The educational webinars will start in the fall and they need speakers.  
•	 The calendar raffles should be shipped to each state by September 2015, to be sold.  

For every calendar sold the state of North Dakota gets $5.00.
•	 2016 ISC will be held in Rapid City, on June 9-11, 2016.
•	 The highway reauthorization has been extended to July and the gas tax has not been 

raised in 20 years.
•	 They are working on land access issues with the forest services.
•	 There will be a meeting in August in reference to the Yellowstone Ruling.  For the 

latest information on Yellowstone accesses go to the Blue Ribbon website.
•	 ACSA is doing a fundraiser with Yeti coolers.  A person can buy a Yeti cooler with 

the ACSA logo on it and 20% of the sales go to ACSA.
•	 The association fees will be $1250.00 a year, instead of $1000.00.
•	 West Yellowstone is doing a summit on February 19th through 20th, 2016.
•	 International Safety Week will be January 16-24, 2016.

  I had a great time and met many other snowmobile enthusiasts.  In June of 2016 South 
Dakota is hosting the ISC in Rapid City.  I hope you can attend.  You meet people for other 
states and provinces that are also snowmobile enthusiasts. 

President Laura Forbes
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I can’t believe I am already writing for the first issue of the 2015-
2016 season, seems like we just finished closing out the 2014-2015 
season. Hopefully some clubs have started planning their club 
meetings or have had the first one already. As you prepare for your 
local events, make sure to contact the office if you are interested in 
getting promotional material (maps, trail guides, etc.) to hand out. 

Also, as always, I am here to remind you to get your memberships in to 
me so we can start getting everyone the Sno-Dak News. 

For this season we are having a few law changes, the main one I am going to talk about 
today is the new youth riding requirements. Anyone 10-11 years of age that has received 
their snowmobile safety certificate and is riding in the presence of a parent or guardian are 
allowed to ride on public lands. So, if there are any young kids in your area that want to get 
certified, please contact me at 701-328-5348 to schedule a class!
When this issue comes out there will be changes in the SND office. Keri will no longer be 
with us. She has been a great asset to the organization and will be deeply missed. She is off 
to start a new adventure and knowing her, she will do amazing! Thanks Keri for all the work 
you have done to make SND what it is today!!

Tari

MessagesBoard

Working hard to support the snowmobiling community
•	 Keeping	trails	open	and	developing	new	trails
•	 Supporting	trail	grooming
•	 Initiating	and	supporting	lawsuits	that	threaten	access
•	 Encouraging	snowmobiler	participation	in	clubs	and	associations
•	 Promoting	snowmobiling	as	a	family	activity
•	 Providing	safety	awareness	and	education	through	the	Safe	Riders!	program

A	great	partnership	for	the	snowmobiling	community

Administrative 
Specialist
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MEDINA, Minn. (August 8, 2015) – Chris Wolf, Polaris VP of Snowmobiles, announced that Julie 
Benton, who has been with Polaris since 2008, has been promoted to the position of Snowmobile 
Marketing Manager.

“In her new role, Julie will lead the development and execution of marketing strategies and plans that 
generate consumer demand and drive retail sales for the Snowmobile Division,” Wolf said. “Plus, 
demonstrating her passion for excellence, Julie is also simultaneously completing her MBA at the 
University of St. Thomas.”

She succeeds Andy Kroll, who has joined the Polaris Parts, Garments & Accessories (PGA) ORV 
Accessories team as Senior Category Manager for RZR Accessories.

“We thank Andy for his three years of service to the Snow team, and wish him continued success in 
his new role,” Wolf said.

Prior to being appointed to her new role as Snowmobile Marketing Manager, Benton held multiple 
marketing roles for Polaris PGA, and for the Polaris Snowmobile Division.

Wolf also announced that Scott Kuklock has been promoted to 
Product Lines Sales Manager for snowmobiles.

“Scott has been with Polaris for over 14 years, including seven 
years as District Sales Manager before he took on his most 
recent role as Snow Product Line Sales Specialist,” Wolf said. 
“In his new role, Scott will be responsible for sales planning 
and execution, which includes retail and wholesale program 
development, market review, sales forecasts, and competitive 
analysis. Scott is also enthusiastic for self-improvement, as seen 
by his pursuit of an MBA at St. Cloud State.”

Polaris Snowmobiles 
Names New 
Marketing and 
Sales Managers

Julie and Levi

Scott Kuklock



Prairieland Park
SaSkatoon

Friday, Nov 
4pm – 10pm

Saturday,  Nov  
10am – 6pm

SuNday, Nov 
11am – 5pm

2015 SaSkatchewan Snowmobile 

Show & Sale

new Sleds & accessories . atV’s . tourism . Vacation Packages . clothing . Videos . Sled 
Decks & trailers . Safety & trail information . Vintage Snowmobiles . much more

www.SaSkSNowShow.com
306-729-3500

Door Prizes provided by

SaSkatchewaN 
SNowmobile  aSSociatioN

SaSkatchewaN 
SNowmobile  aSSociatioN

TM

6

7

8

Club News
Rough Riders Snowmobile Association
The Bismarck, Mandan Rough Riders 
have been busy.  There’s more action 
getting setup for the next snowmobile 
season this year than usual.  It’s near 
the end of August and the salmon and 
walleyes are biting.  The deer and 
antelope licenses are being issued 
(but not for me - darn).  
Our club members helped at Action 
Motor Sports Inc.’s Open House for 
their new Polaris and Indian Motorcycle 
dealership building.  We have been 
working with SND to get the 2015 State 
Snowmobile Convention ready for all 
of our fellow snowmobile enthusiasts.  
We have vendors representing Arctic 
Cat, Polaris, Ski Doo, Yamaha, Honda, 
Benche, Timbersled and a Big Bore 
- Turbo coming with their products.  

There are clothing displayers like 
Klim, Motor Fist, 509 along with the 
snowmobile brand name products 
that will be there presenting their new 
products and possibly some specials 
that may interest us.
We have Amber Holt and Bret 
Rasmussen coming to do special 
presentations for everyone too. Both 
of these presenters will be providing 
valuable information on riding the 
mountains and snowmobiling in 
general. 

As if that’s not enough to keep 
snowmobiling on my mind, I just 
received email notice that my new 
mountain sled has been built and 
will ship in a few weeks.  Now that’s 

enough to keep me excited and 
thinking snow even in August while I’m 
hooking chinook salmon and walleyes.   

We hope to see many of you in 
Bismarck Dec. 4 -5, 2015 for the 
convention.

Bob Gregoire, Sec.
Rough Riders Snowmobile Assoc.

FIND OUT MORE AT SKI-DOO.COM

+ GREAT FINANCING

3-YEARBUMPER-TO-BUMPER
WARRANTY

$2,000ON SELECT 
2015 MODELS

OR
SAVE  

UP TO

GET UP TO

ON SELECT MODELS

Moritz Sport & Marine
2540 Marina Road SE – Mandan, ND 58554

701-222-2000 – Toll Free 888-338-6544
www.moritzmarine.com
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Includes 6 nights lodging  A  Airfare  A  Luxurious Cabin  A  Snowmobiles  A  Car Rental

    1-800-584-7740           IslandParkRentals.com

  6 Nights          Steep & Deep
  900 Miles of Trails       Boondocking
  Luxury Cabins w/Hot Tubs      Wide Open Space

l

l

l

l

l

l

$1749 ALL INCLUSIVE

Come Ride The WestCome Ride The West
YELLOWSTONE

Island Park, IdahoIsland Park, Idaho

PRODUCT 
Review
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©2015 Bombardier Recreational Products Inc. (BRP). All rights reserved. ®, ™ and the BRP logo are trademarks of BRP or its affiliates. In the U.S.A., products are distributed by BRP US Inc. Offers valid in Canada and U.S.A. only, 
at participating Ski-Doo® dealers on new and unused 2015 and 2016 Ski-Doo snowmobiles (excluding racing m odels and units sold under the Spring Fever promotion) purchased, delivered and registered between August 19, 2015 
and October 31, 2015. The terms and conditions may vary depending on your province or state and these offers are subject to termination or change at any time without notice. See your Ski-Doo dealer for details. †UP TO 3-YEAR 
BUMPER-TO-BUMPER WARRANTY: Consumers will receive a 3-year BRP limited warranty on select Summit® models and 2-year BRP limited warranty on select other models. Summit Sport 600 Carb, Renegade® Sport 600 Carb and MXZ® 
Sport 600 Carb models are excluded from this offer. Subject to the exclusions, limitations of liabilities and all other terms and conditions of BRP’s standard limited warranty contract, including without limitation the exclusions of damages 
caused by abuse, abnormal use or neglect. See your participating Ski-Doo dealer for a copy of the BRP Limited Warranty. ◊SAVE UP TO $2,000 ON SELECT 2015 MODELS: Eligible units are select new and unused 2015 Ski-Doo models. 
Rebate amount depends on the model purchased. While quantities last. ‡GREAT FINANCING: Low financing rates are available. Subject to credit approval.  Approval and any rates and terms provided are based on credit worthiness. 
Multiple financing offers available. Other qualifications and restrictions may apply. Financing promotion void where prohibited. BRP is not responsible for any errors, changes or actions related to the financing provided by the financial 
institutions. Offer may not be assigned, traded, sold or combined with any other offer unless expressly stated herein. Offer void where restricted or otherwise prohibited by law. BRP reserves the right, at any time, to discontinue or change 
specifications, prices, designs, features, models or equipment without incurring any obligation. Always consult your snowmobile dealer when selecting a snowmobile for your particular needs and carefully read and pay special attention 
to your Operator’s Guide, Safety Video, Safety Handbook and to the safety labelling on your snowmobile. Always ride responsibly and safely. Always wear appropriate clothing, including a helmet. Always observe applicable local laws and 
regulations. Don’t drink and drive.
1108089

OFFER ENDS OCTOBER 31, 2015

+ GREAT FINANCING‡

3-YEAR
BUMPER-TO-BUMPER
WARRANTY

$2,000
SAVE UP TO

ON SELECT 2015 MODELS◊

NEW SUMMIT®  SP  
with T3™ 

package

GET UP TO

ON SELECT MODELS†

or

Dealer Imprint
Goes Here
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Gun & Reel Sports, Inc.
115 1st St W

Jamestown, ND 58401
(701) 252-2850

www.gunandreelsports.com 

Indian Triumph of Fargo
2745 Main Ave

Fargo, ND 58103
(701) 277-4584

www.legendarymotorsportsindian.com

Johnson Sport Center
302 11th St E

Bottineau, ND 58318
(701) 228-3762

www.johnsonsportcenter.com 

MonDak Motorsports
413 2nd Street West
Williston, ND 58801

701-572-6635
www.mondakmotorsports.com 

Moritz Sport & Marine
2540 Marina Road
Mandan, ND 58554

701-222-2000
www.moritzmarine.com 

Platinum Motorsports
377 12th St SW

Dickinson, ND 58601
(701) 483-4312

www.platinummotorsportsnd.com

Wild Bill’s Motorsports
2305 Elk Dr

Minot, ND 58701
(701) 852-4280

www.wildbillsmotorsports.com



Published by Snowmobile North Dakota - An Organization of North Dakota Snowmobile Clubs12

www.snowmobilend.orgMarch/April 2015

SEE YOUR BEST DAYS 
WITHIN REACH  

OUR BEST PRICES ON  
 THE BEST SLEDS OF 2015

TERRAIN
DOMINATIONTERRAINDOMINATION.COM

Rebates up to $2,000 available on select 2013–2015 Polaris® snowmobiles are only valid when purchased from a participating Polaris dealer between 8/1/15 and 10/31/15. Rebate amounts vary by model. This offer does not include any dealer 
freight charges, prep, set-up fees, other dealer fees, or any applicable sales and registration taxes. All rebates during the Factory Authorized Clearance program are paid to the dealer. Polaris 2016 snowmobiles that were ordered under 
the SnowCheck program do not qualify. Purchase three (3) qualifying snowmobile apparel or accessory items and receive the third (3rd) item at no cost. Dealers and employees are not eligible for the discount. Offers may not be combined 
with certain other offers, are subject to change, may be extended or terminated without further notice, and are available while supplies last. Visit polaris.com for a list of eligible/ineligible part numbers. See your local dealer for details.   
Professional rider on a closed course. Polaris recommends that all snowmobile riders take a training course. Do not attempt maneuvers beyond your capability. Always wear a helmet and other safety apparel. Never drink and ride.
©2015 Polaris Industries Inc.

$2,000
REBATES UP TO
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A C C E S S O R I E S  &  A P P A R E L

BUY GET FREE2 1

CE NOTES

PRODUCTION NOTES COLOR INFORMATION

SNOW06571215 - SNOW 2015 FAC (PRINT & MARKETING PORTAL ADS) - PRINT AD - PRO RMK (MOUNTAIN) - ENGLISH FINAL ART

Build Size: 8.125"(w) x 10.875"(h) • Built @ 100% • 300dpi • Proofed @ 100% 
Bleed: .125" • Safety: .5625" x .4375”
Publication: Snow Tech CMYK

Julie McKenney - 3507

Cory Downy - 3757

Vince VanBael - 3408

Fletcher Ohmar 3044

Kaitlin Corner - 704-770-6901

Sara Plotnik - 3470

Blake - 3087
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Greetings sled heads!!

We are into October already.  Holy 
smokes, where does the time go?  I 
hope everyone had a great summer 
and fall so far!!  Only a month or 
so and the snow should hopefully be 
flying!!

The 2015 legislative session had the 
SND and NDPRD teams extremely 
busy with snowmobile bills.  There 
have been some law changes to 
the snowmobile code that I wanted 
to make everyone aware of.  First 
off, the youth riding age has been 
lowered from 12 years of age to 10.  
So, those 10 and 11 may now obtain 
their certification card and operate 
on snowmobile trails and public 
lands but the requirement is that they 
also have to be directly supervised 
from a parent or guardian!  With the 
age change, we are changing up our 
certification program somewhat to 
allow for the lowered youth age.

The 2nd change is that the in-state 
snowmobile registration fee went from 
$40 every 2 years to $50 every 2 years.  
This fee increase will be pumped 
right back into the snowmobile trail 
program.  Additionally, the out-
of-state snowmobile permit also 
increased from $15 per year to $25 
per year.  You should have received 
your snowmobile registration 
renewals from the North Dakota 
Department of Transportation with 
an insert from Snowmobile North 
Dakota and North Dakota Parks and 
Recreation Department highlighting 
the fee increases and how they fund 
the snowmobile program.  

Next subject is safety courses.  If 
anyone is interested in scheduling a 
class, please give us a call at 701-

328-5348 or to view the current 
snowmobile class training dates go 
to www.parkrec.nd.gov .  Remember, 
now anybody ages 10 and up whom 
doesn’t have their drivers license is 
required to have a snowmobile safety 
certificate when driving on public 
lands.

If you have any other questions please 
feel free to call me at 701-328-5357.

Be safe and enjoy the upcoming 
snowmobile season!!

Erik Dietrich
Motorized Recreation Coordinator

Erik
Dietrich

Mark Forbes
Minot ND

apex4500@gmail.com   
701-340-0872

Sled Decks & 
Trailer Sales
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PRESIDENT
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dlforbes@min.midco.net

VICE PRESIDENT
Sheri Hoffmann
4320 Camp Ave

Larimore, ND 58251
701-397-5260

nwhoff@polarcomm.com

SECRETARY
Joanne Seifert
412 N 3rd St

Casselton, ND 58012
701-361-2399

4seiferts@far.midco.net

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE
Marty Malachowski

4198 13th St NW Lot 33
Garrison, ND 58540

701-337-2350
lmmala@srt.com

Board of Directors
REGION 1

Dale Deibert
PO Box 99

Surrey, ND 58785
701-721-9378

vdeibert@srt.com
Mark Forbes 

45 Rolling Hills
Minot, ND 58703

701-340-0872
apex4500@gmail.com

REGION 2
Nick Parslow

221 3rd St
Penn, ND 58362
701-793-4956

nick15247@yahoo.com
Jesse Fritz

20 Country Rd
Rugby, ND 58368

701-208-1253
screemn80@hotmail.com

REGION 3
Perry Brintnell

12668 57th St NE
Fordville, ND 58231

701-331-1096
xcr600pb@polarcomm.com

Reily Bata
613 11th Ave

Langdon, ND 58249
701-305-0419

bata.farms93@gmail.com
REGION 4

Shawn Cole
2055 W Main St

Valley City, ND 58072
701-840-1663

scole@csicable.net
Todd Rasmusson
6340 Valley Rd

Lisbon, ND 58054
701-678-2862

tnrasmusson@drtel.net

REGION 5
Jeff Seifert

412 N 3rd St
Casselston, ND 58012

701-261-1635
4seiferts@msn.com

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Keri Wanner

1600 E Century Ave, Suite 3
Bismarck, ND 58503

701-328-5389
701-328-5363 (F)

keri@snowmobilend.org

ADMINISTRATIVE SPECIALIST
Tari Norby

1600 E Century Ave, Suite 3
Bismarck, ND 58503

701-328-5389
701-328-5363 (F)

tari@snowmobilend.org

TRAIL INSPECTOR
Todd Thronson

1600 E Century Ave, Suite 3
Bismarck, ND 58503

701-328-5389
701-328-5363 (F)

todd@snowmobilend.org

SND Officers SND Staff

Beaver Valley Sno-Goer’s
Dan Tveito 
PO Box 394
Linton, ND  58552
701-254-4433

Cattail Snoriders
Ben Gullicks
931 142nd Ave SE 
Galesburg, ND 58035 
701-371-2165

Dakota Trailblazers
Dale Deibert
PO Box 1012 
Minot, ND 58702
701-721-9378

Flatland Trailblazers
Chad Bush
2363 46th Ave NE
Harvey, ND 58341
701-324-4083

Gasmann Coulee Cruisers 
Crystll Kuhnhenn
PO Box 14
Burlington, ND 58722
701-833-1697

Jim River Driftskippers
Gene Leininger
3181 Hwy 281 SE
Jamestown, ND 58401
701-320-3631

Lake Region
Catlan Lysne
PO Box 981
Devils Lake, ND 58301
701-351-5114

Magic City Driftbusters 
Jerry Lawson
PO  Box 1094 
Minot, ND 58702
701-852-0692

Marion Snoriders
Brad Rodin
408 2nd Ave
Marion, ND 58466

Minto Area Joy Riders 
Trevor Slominski
PO Box 111
Minto, ND 58261
701-330-3649

Moonlighters 
Snowmobile Club
Randy Bata
9453 104th Ave NE 
Langdon, ND 58249
701-256-4037

Mouse River Sled 
Runners 
Anthony Best
PO Box 523
Towner, ND 58788
701-537-0500

Nekoma Trailblazers
Bob Wilhelmi
212 Main St
Nekoma, ND 58355
701-949-2781

North Valley Riders 
Chris Lewis
12 Garfield
Bathgate, ND 58216
701-520-3007

Northern Exposure 
Snowmobile Club
Nick Parslow
403 Washington St
Bisbee, ND 58317
701-793-4956

Northern Lights 
Trailblazers 
Joanie Bruggeman
PO Box 191
Rugby, ND 58368
701-681-1361

Pembina Hills Trail Riders 
Tod Soeby
PO Box 825
Walhalla, ND 58282
701-549-3711

Ransom County 
Driftskippers 
Todd Rasmusson
6340 Valley Rd
Lisbon, ND 58054
701-683-4914

Red River Sno-Riders
Kristie Thone
PO Box 181
Horace, ND 58047
701-277-8709

Red River
Snowmobile Club
Steve Magnuson
225 Plain Hills Dr
Grand Forks, ND 58201
701-330-0773

Ridge Runners
Perry Brintnell 
PO Box 132
Fordville, ND 58231
701-331-1096

Roaring 20’s 
Loren Johnson
61 Green Acres Ave
Bottineau, ND 58318
701-228-4272

Rough Rider Snowmobile 
Association
Virgil Vetter
PO Box 4162
Bismarck, ND 58502
701-391-8727

Rural Cass
Snowmobile Club
Brent Haugen
PO Box 58
Casselton, ND 58012 
701-866-7461

Sargent County 
Snowmobile Club
Aaron Lyon
620 7th Ave
Milnor, ND 58060
701-640-1251

Seldom Seen 
Snowmobile Club
Scott Gailfus
9641 57th Ave SE
Perth, ND 58363
701-370-0524

Sheyenne Sno-Drifters 
Joel Iverson
PO Box 342
Valley City, ND 58072
701-845-2565

Sno-Busters
Drew Courtney
9425 103rd Ave SE
Oakes, ND  58474
701-490-0824

Southern Valley 
Trail Riders Association
JD Link
17290 78th St SE
Wahpeton, ND 58075
701-640-8061

Tri-County Snow Dusters
Bev Bachmeier
10517 55th St NE
Brocket, ND 58321
701-655-3691

Tri-County Trailriders
Christian Larson
PO Box 55
Park River, ND 58270
701-284-6207

Turtle Mounain 
Snowmobile Club
Dennis DeCoteau
PO Box 1951
Belcourt, ND 58316
701-477-5673

Turtle River Roughriders
Brandon Thorvilson
PO Box 131
Manvel, ND 58256
218-791-9818

Valley Snow Drifters
Gene Loftsgard
125 Manvel Circle
Grafton, ND  58237
701-360-0380

Walsh Coulee Cruisers
Chad Lindell
301 3rd Ave 
Adams, ND 58210
701-331-2459

Williston Trail Riders
Randy Azar
PO Box 235
Williston, ND 58802
701-580-8670
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Associate Members 2015-20162015-2016
 
 Balta Bar

2591 59th St NE
Rugby, ND 58368
701-542-3322

Blaine Moberg 
Insurance
8 2nd St SE
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-3420

C&L Electric
PO Box 217
Munich, ND 58352
701-370-1555

Calio Bar 
108 Calio St 
Munich, ND 58352
701-682-5360

Castle Sales
PO Box 10417
Green Bay, WI 54307
920-336-7800

Cottage Charm
110 Main Ave E	
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-5371

Curt’s Theater
106 Main Ave E	
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-3272

Dakota Outdoors
949 2nd Ave N
Grand Forks, ND 
58203
701-215-0641

Double Deuce Bar 
& Grill
PO Box 73 
Edmore, ND 58330
701-644-2267

Driven, LLC
1714 4th St NE
Mandan, ND 58554
701-290-8381

Duck Inn Lounge
301 Main Ave
Marion, ND 58466
701-669-2352

Flyway Bar
107 Railroad Ave
Webster, ND 58382

Forestwood Inn
504 Sunset Ave 
Walhalla, ND 58282
701-306-9334

Hampden-Edmore 
Cooperative
PO Box 126 
Hampden, ND 58388

Iverson Farms
11322 Cty 14
Langdon, ND 58249
701-370-9992

Keller Paving & 
Landscaping Inc.
1820 Hwy 2 BYP E
Minot, ND 58701
701-852-5030

Kelvin Klinic Bar & 
Grill
10590 Hwy 281
Dunseith, ND 58329
Kvalevog Drywall & 
Painting
8210 52nd St NE
Devils Lake, ND 
58301
701-662-4459

Leevers Foods
323 5th St NE
Devils Lake, ND 
58301
701-662-4945

Main Street Saloon
112 Main Ave E
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-5230

Marie’s Country 
Cuts
9542 51st Ave NE
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-3005

Marketplace Motors
332 Hwy 2 W
Devils Lake, ND 
58301
701-662-7571

Midwest Sports
Publishing Network
7887 Fuller Rd,
Suite 101
Eden Prairie, MN 
55344
952-473-7870

Mike Swanson 
Construction
6250 24th Ave NE
Rugby, ND 58368
701-776-6176

Moritz Sport & 
Marine
2540 Marina Rd SE 
Mandan, ND 58554
701-222-2000

Mostad Insurance
824 3rd St
Langdon, ND 58249
701-256-2253

N8’s Bar & Cafe
100 Foussard Ave
St. John, ND 58367
701-477-5877

Napa Auto Parts
515 College Dr N
Devils Lake, ND 
58301

Prairie Power 
Center
606 Main Ave
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-3036

Precision Autobody 
& Glass Inc.
PO Box 131
Rugby, ND 58368
701-208-0301

Revolutions Power 
Sports
4225 36th Ave S
Grand Forks, ND 
58201
701-746-4997

Rolla Co-op Grain
116 Front St S
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-5612

Rolla Drug
117 Main Ave E	
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-3174

Rugby Service/
Harper Oil
120 S Main Ave
Rugby, ND 58368
701-776-6421

Shake N Bake 
502 Main Ave 
Oakes, ND 58474 
701-742-3036

South Dakota
Snowmobile
Association
PO Box 206
Gary, SD 57237
605-272-5900

The Bar
PO Box 7
Lawton, ND 58345
701-655-3505

The Viking Inn Bar
8 Main Ave E	
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-3715

Walhalla Inn
Box 94 
Walhalla, ND 58282
701-549-2700

Ward Trucking
3917 Hwy 1
Lakota, ND 58344
701-247-2510

Wheels Inc.
432 36th St S
Fargo, ND 58103
701-235-6459

White Buffalo 
Lounge
PO Box 125
Granville, ND 58741
701-728-6447

Wild Rose Foral & 
Enchanted Events
5002 Main Ave
Oakes, ND 58474 
701-742-3316

Wuori’s Repair
913 Main Ave W
Rolla, ND 58367
701-477-0826

Phone Number: ___________________________

Affiliated Club: ____________________________ 

Check box if $31 is enclosed   

Business Name: _________________________________

Main Contact: ___________________________________

Address: _______________________________________

City, State, Zip: __________________________________

TO BECOME AN ASSOCIATE MEMBER
Fill out the form below and mail to 1600 E Century Ave, Suite 3 • Bismarck ND, 58503

Published by Snowmobile North Dakota - An Organization of North Dakota Snowmobile Clubs 15

www.snowmobilend.org www.snowmobilend.org September/October 2015



Region Reports
TH

E

Dale Deibert- Region 1
 
Dale Deibert reporting for Snowmobile North Dakota from Region 1 in Minot. I can’t believe it 
is already time for another snowmobile season, where has the summer gone!
The Dakota Trailblazers Snowmobile Club had a club get-together at the end of July at Ralph and 
Linda Liebelts cabin on Lake Metigoshe. It was a fun weekend of pontoon rides and excellent 
potluck meals. Many thanks to Ralph and Linda for their hospitality.
It is time to get your sleds registered for the next two years, and also remember to get your liability 
insurance on your sled, which is required by law.
That’s all for now and hope to see you on the trails this winter.

Dale

Jesse Fritz- Region 2
 
One of the most radical things about North Dakota is the ability for the 
weather to change so quickly. I had a good reminder of this on a recent 
Motocross trip to Dickinson. When my family and I arrived on a Friday 
the temperatures were crowding 100 degrees. We awoke the following 
morning to low 40’s and a cool, wet rain. Although it was mid-August, it 
felt like the beginning of a late October snow!! I thought to myself, “Winter 
is coming!” Early snow predictions from the Farmer’s Almanac and Weather 
Channel have the amounts all over the board. I’m hopeful we can utilize 
our grooming equipment statewide this season. That’s something we’ve had 
trouble with the last few years. I’m extra excited to ride this year because my 
oldest son Kristian will be able to join me on the trails. This past legislation 
session brought a few changes to the snowmobile community including 
allowing 10 year olds to ride on the state trails with an adult. Early fall 
is when most clubs get together to start discussing the season for the 
first time. My local club is no different and our first meeting will be 
in the books by press release of this issue. We normally have a 
steak fry, membership drive, trail signing, and moon howling 
get together at our south warming house in Late October. I’m 
hopeful the weather will be in the middle of 
another radical change around that time!!

Special thanks to Keri from Region 2 for her 
excellent work as Executive Director over the 
years! You will be missed!!!

Jesse
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 Advertiser’s Index
CastleX............................................................... 3
Carver .............................................................. 17
US Chrome....................................................... 11
Johnson’s Sports............................................ 17
Joe’s Sport Center........................................... 17
MF Sled Decks & Trailers................................ 13
Moritz.................................................................. 8
Polaris ............................................................. 12
Saskatchewan Snowmobile ............................ 9
SND Convention ............................................... 3
Sunnyside........................................................ 17
SkiDoo.............................................................. 11
Track................................................................. 17
Yamaha............................................................BC

110 - 10th St. E. • St. Hilaire, MN 56754
888-349-7469 - Order Line • 218-964-5670 - Tech Line

www.carverperformance.com

SALE! 
FOX FLOAT 2- $499 
FLOAT R EVOL- $725  

FOX ZERO PRO SHOCKS  
STARTING AT $99

(SUPPLIES LIMITED)

PARTS • SERVICE • VALVING
* Fox Zero Pro Shocks for Polaris, Ski-Doo & Yamaha *

* Replacement Shafts for HPG Shocks * Seal Kits for SOQI/GYTR Shocks *

Sunnyside

(715) 723-9377 
(715) 723-9344

EMAIL: snomosalvage@gmail.com

Sales & Service Inc.
Chippewa Falls, WI

- Parts for most makes 
  & models
- Buy, sell, trade
- Top dollar for snowmobiles, 
  and salvage
- UPS available daily
- Ship parts world wide

- Cranks & Cylinders
  (Rebuilt & Used)
- Electrical
- Engines
  (Rebuilt & Used)
- Hoods
- Suspension
- Tracks (New & Used)

Winter Hours (Starting Dec. 1): M-F 8-7
M-F 9-5 • Sat-Sun Hours Call

Service on
ALL Makes 
and Models

SNOWMOBILESALVAGEPARTS.COM
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SNOWMOBILESALVAGEPARTS.COM
Large Inventory of Used Snowmobiles For Sale
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Terrain Domination®  on a 
Polaris RMK®!               
Ride harder and own the 
mountain like never      
before.  909 Hwy 2 W Devils Lake, ND 701.662.4071 

‘A Reputation Built On Service Since 1951’ 



®

5Doc050115_pub

for 2015-2016NEW!
NAVIGATOR™ SKI PROTECTOR
“Every Pilot needs a Navigator.” Woody's Navigator™ Ski Protector is exactly that, an accessory that will 
protect your Pilot skis from wear.  While protecting your ski it will also help reduce darting. The Navigator™ 
works with any single Pilot runner in the market that has a host bar up to 1/2 inch. 

Installed

GOLD DIGGER® 
TRACTION MASTER®

NOW 
AVAILABLE IN 

1.575"  
LENGTH

GDP6-1575-L
w/ ALN2-7000 Big Nuts

TRIGGER™

NOW 
AVAILABLE IN 

1.575"  
LENGTH

TRIG-1575-S
w/ ALN2-4500 Big Nuts

NAVS-9500

Arctic Cat
RUA-0120

Polaris
RUP-0120

Ski-Doo
RUS-0120

Yamaha
RUY-0120

NEW 120 Runners - Standard Wear Bar with no carbide

ARCTIC CAT 0120

11.49
8.00 POLARIS 0120

14.44
8.60

SKI-DOO 0120
13.00

5.46

YAMAHA 0120

11.49
8.00

Items on this page will be available after October 1, 2015

* Patent Pending

Woody's introduces the 
1.575" length stud in both 
the Gold Digger® Traction 

Master® and Trigger™  
lines to accommodate the  

increased popularity of 1.5" 
lug tracks. 
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Valcourt, QC June 19, 
2015, BRP dealer Duluth 
Lawn and Sports has 
been recognized for their 
long time support of 
organized snowmobiling 
with the American 
Council of Snowmobile 
Associations Dealer Of 
The Year award. The 
award is given annually 
to retail dealers that have 
proven to go above and 
beyond in supporting 
their local and statewide 
snowmobile clubs and organizations.

Duluth Lawn and Sports was chosen based on their past and present promotions 
and partnerships. In business since 1991 at the Duluth location, owner Pete Gassert 
has been the driving force behind the activism, but the entire staff gets involved. The 
dealership has been an active member of the Black Woods Blizzard Tour for nearly two 
decades, raising thousands of dollars for ALS research each year.
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Valcourt, QC June 19, 2015, BRP dealer Duluth Lawn and Sports has been recognized for 
their long time support of organized snowmobiling with the American Council of Snowmobile 
Associations Dealer Of The Year award. The award is given annually to retail dealers that 
have proven to go above and beyond in supporting their local and statewide snowmobile 
clubs and organizations.  

 
Pete Gassert (center) accepts ACSA award from  Bob Kirchner, ACSA Vice President (left) and Duane Sutton, ACSA President 

 
Duluth Lawn and Sports was chosen based on their past and present promotions and 
partnerships. In business since 1991 at the Duluth location, owner Pete Gassert has been 
the driving force behind the activism, but the entire staff gets involved. The dealership has 
been an active member of the Black Woods Blizzard Tour for nearly two decades, raising 
thousands of dollars for ALS research each year.   
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their long time support of organized snowmobiling with the American Council of Snowmobile 
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Bob Kirchner, ACSA Vice President (left) and Duane Sutton, ACSA President 
 
Duluth Lawn and Sports was chosen based on their past and present promotions and 
partnerships. In business since 1991 at the Duluth location, owner Pete Gassert has been 
the driving force behind the activism, but the entire staff gets involved. The dealership has 
been an active member of the Black Woods Blizzard Tour for nearly two decades, raising 
thousands of dollars for ALS research each year.  
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Ski-Doo X-Team racers Marica Renheim 
and Kurt Bauerly wrap up season
Championships Valcourt, QC, March 
18, 2015, BRP Ski-Doo X-Team racer 
Elias Ishoel rode at a torrid pace no one 
could match to take both Pro Lite wins 
at the ISOC Snocross Racing season 
finale March 13-15 in Lake Geneva, 
Wisconsin. Ski-Doo racers Kurt 
Bauerly (Pro Vet), Marica Renheim 
(Pro-Am Women) and Garret Goodwin 
(Adaptive) joined him on the top 
step of the podium to wrap up a great season for 
the ISOC X-Team Racers and the MXZx 600RS sled. Ishoel taking the win 
Saturday Bauerly and Renheim won season championships in their classes; Ishoel 
grabbed second in the penultimate Pro Lite class and Tim Tremblay placed second in 
the Pro Open class.

Young Elias Ishoel really stole the show all weekend as he put on a demonstration 
of skill and determination around the brutally punishing Lake Geneva track – even 
winning from the back row after being penalized for jumping the start on Sunday. His 
downhill leaps were aweinspiring as he made his way to the front of the pack in each of 
the finals.

In Pro Open, former champion 
and top contender Tim Tremblay 
had a rough weekend but
managed to retain his second 
place in the season points 
championship standings.

SKI-DOO RACER ISHOEL SWEEPS 

PRO LITE AT ISOC FINALE
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SKI-DOO RACER ISHOEL SWEEPS PRO LITE AT ISOC FINALE 

 
 
Ski-Doo X-Team racers Marica Renheim and Kurt Bauerly wrap up season 
championships  
 

Valcourt, QC, March 18, 2015, BRP Ski-Doo X-Team racer Elias Ishoel rode at a torrid pace 

no one could match to take both Pro Lite wins at the ISOC Snocross Racing season finale 

March 13-15 in Lake Geneva, Wisconsin. Ski-Doo racers Kurt Bauerly (Pro Vet), Marica 

Renheim (Pro-Am Women) and Garret Goodwin (Adaptive) joined him on the top step of the 

podium to wrap up a great season for the ISOC X-Team Racers and the MXZx 600RS sled. 

 

 

                                                         Ishoel taking the win Saturday 
 
Bauerly and Renheim won season championships in their classes; Ishoel grabbed second in 

the penultimate Pro Lite class and Tim Tremblay placed second in the Pro Open class. 

 
Young Elias Ishoel really stole the show all weekend as he put on a demonstration of skill 

and determination around the brutally punishing Lake Geneva track – even winning from the 

back row after being penalized for jumping the start on Sunday. His downhill leaps were awe-

inspiring as he made his way to the front of the pack in each of the finals.  
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In Pro Open, former champion and top contender Tim Tremblay had a rough weekend but 

managed to retain his second place in the season points championship standings.  

 

 

 

The Bauerly family has a long history of snowmobile racing and the latest to step up with a 

big trophy was Kurt. He has been strong in the Pro Vet class all year and continued his 

winning ways in Geneva with the win and season championship, but the guy pushing him 

hardest was cousin Ross who finished third on the weekend and second overall in points. 

 

 

                                 T
he start of Pro Vet – Kurt Bauerly number 318 
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In Pro Open, former champion and top contender Tim Tremblay had a rough weekend but 

managed to retain his second place in the season points championship standings.  

 

 

 

The Bauerly family has a long history of snowmobile racing and the latest to step up with a 

big trophy was Kurt. He has been strong in the Pro Vet class all year and continued his 

winning ways in Geneva with the win and season championship, but the guy pushing him 

hardest was cousin Ross who finished third on the weekend and second overall in points. 
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March 13-15 in Lake Geneva, Wisconsin. Ski-Doo racers Kurt Bauerly (Pro Vet), Marica 

Renheim (Pro-Am Women) and Garret Goodwin (Adaptive) joined him on the top step of the 

podium to wrap up a great season for the ISOC X-Team Racers and the MXZx 600RS sled. 

 

 

                                                         Ishoel taking the win Saturday 
 
Bauerly and Renheim won season championships in their classes; Ishoel grabbed second in 

the penultimate Pro Lite class and Tim Tremblay placed second in the Pro Open class. 

 
Young Elias Ishoel really stole the show all weekend as he put on a demonstration of skill 

and determination around the brutally punishing Lake Geneva track – even winning from the 

back row after being penalized for jumping the start on Sunday. His downhill leaps were awe-

inspiring as he made his way to the front of the pack in each of the finals.  
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The Bauerly family has a long history 
of snowmobile racing and the latest to 
step up with a big trophy was Kurt. He 
has been strong in the Pro Vet class all 
year and continued his winning ways 
in Geneva with the win and season 
championship, but the guy pushing him
hardest was cousin Ross who finished 
third on the weekend and second 
overall in points.

Women Pro-Am racer Marica 
Renheim has been dominant all 
year, winning every final and the 
season championship. But she 
had some serious competition from 
fellow Ski-Doo racer and new comer 
Megan Brodeur who made Renheim 
work for the wins on more than one 
occasion – often times leading race laps. Congrats to both ladies on their domination of 
the class.
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BRP/SKI-DOO DEALER WINS AMERICAN COUNCIL OF 
SNOWMOBILE ASSOCIATIONS DEALER OF THE YEAR AWARD 
 
 

Valcourt, QC June 19, 2015, BRP dealer Duluth Lawn and Sports has been recognized for 
their long time support of organized snowmobiling with the American Council of Snowmobile 
Associations Dealer Of The Year award. The award is given annually to retail dealers that 
have proven to go above and beyond in supporting their local and statewide snowmobile 
clubs and organizations. 
 

 
Pete Gassert (center) accepts ACSA award from  

Bob Kirchner, ACSA Vice President (left) and Duane Sutton, ACSA President 
 
Duluth Lawn and Sports was chosen based on their past and present promotions and 
partnerships. In business since 1991 at the Duluth location, owner Pete Gassert has been 
the driving force behind the activism, but the entire staff gets involved. The dealership has 
been an active member of the Black Woods Blizzard Tour for nearly two decades, raising 
thousands of dollars for ALS research each year.  
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In Pro Open, former champion and top contender Tim Tremblay had a rough weekend but 

managed to retain his second place in the season points championship standings.  

 

 

 

The Bauerly family has a long history of snowmobile racing and the latest to step up with a 

big trophy was Kurt. He has been strong in the Pro Vet class all year and continued his 

winning ways in Geneva with the win and season championship, but the guy pushing him 

hardest was cousin Ross who finished third on the weekend and second overall in points. 

 

 

                                 The start of Pro Vet – Kurt Bauerly number 318 
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                     Renheim claiming the class win 

Women Pro-Am racer Marica Renheim has been dominant all year, winning every final and 

the season championship. But she had some serious competition from fellow Ski-Doo racer 

and new comer Megan Brodeur who made Renheim work for the wins on more than one 

occasion – often times leading race laps. Congrats to both ladies on their domination of the 

class.  
 

 

                                  
Class Champions Marica Renheim and Kurt Bauerly 
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BRP INTRODUCES ADJUSTABLE LIMITER STRAP FOR SKI-DOO 
MOUNTAIN SLEDS  
 
 

Valcourt, QC, March 12, 2015 – BRP has developed a quick and easy way to change 
the handling of a mountain snowmobile with the flip of a lever. Riders can choose more 
or less chassis transfer to keep their skis higher or lower depending on snow 
conditions, terrain or riding style.  
 

 
860201105 tMotion Adjustable Limiter (2016) $149.99 USD/$169.99 CAD 

860201349 tMotion Adjustable Limiter (pre 2016) $219.99 USD/$249.99 CAD 
 
The tMotion Adjustable Limiter Strap’s slim design fits tightly along the running board 
without intruding on the rider’s feet. It uses a unique spring-loaded cam to shorten or 
lengthen the limiter strap, which allows the lever to be very compact because it doesn’t 
directly move the strap. The net effect between short and long positions is significant; 
equal to two hole positions on a conventional limiter strap adjustment, letting a rider 
tune their snowmobile’s handling effortlessly. 

Valcourt, QC, March 12, 2015 – BRP has developed a quick and easy way to change
the handling of a mountain snowmobile with the flip of a lever. Riders can choose more
or less chassis transfer to keep their skis higher or lower depending on snow
conditions, terrain or riding style.

860201105 tMotion Adjustable Limiter (2016) $149.99 USD/$169.99 CAD
860201349 tMotion Adjustable Limiter (pre 2016) $219.99 USD/$249.99 CAD
The tMotion Adjustable Limiter Strap’s slim design fits tightly along the running board
without intruding on the rider’s feet. It uses a unique spring-loaded cam to shorten or
lengthen the limiter strap, which allows the lever to be very compact because it doesn’t
directly move the strap. The net effect between short and long positions is significant;
equal to two hole positions on a conventional limiter strap adjustment, letting a rider
tune their snowmobile’s handling effortlessly.

The tMotion Adjustable Limiter Strap is a 
bolt-on accessory for 2016 models with
tMotion rear suspensions, and can be 
retrofitted to earlier tMotion equipped 
machines
with the addition of a new front suspension 
arm – the kit will be offered in both 2016 and pre 
2016 configurations.

A video of this product can also be viewed at: http://
www.ski-doo.com/videos/gallery
For information on all the genuine BRP clothing and 
accessories to fit your ride visit
www.store.ski-doo.com or your local Ski-Doo dealer.

BRP INTRODUCES ADJUSTABLE LIMITER STRAP  
FOR SKI-DOO MOUNTAIN SLEDS
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The Bauerly family has a long history 
of snowmobile racing and the latest 
to step up with a big trophy was 
Kurt. He has been strong in the Pro 
Vet class all year and continued his 
winning ways in Geneva with the 
win and season championship, but 
the guy pushing him hardest was 
cousin Ross who finished third on 
the weekend and second overall in 
points.

Women Pro-Am racer Marica 
Renheim has been dominant all 
year, winning every final and the 
season championship. But she had 
some serious competition from fellow 
Ski-Doo racer and new comer Megan 
Brodeur who made Renheim work for the wins on more than one occasion – often 
times leading race laps. Congrats to both ladies on their domination of the class.

In Sport class Kamryn Anderson had a breakout weekend, finishing on the podium 
twice with a third place on Saturday and a second on Sunday – his first top three 

finishes of the year on the longest, toughest 
(and most fun) track. Notable Lake Geneva 
Finishes: Adam Renheim 4th Pro Open 
on Saturday John Stenberg 5th Pro Open 
on Sunday Maxime Taillefer 6th Pro Lite 
Saturday Maxime Taillefer 5th Pro Lite 
Sunday For more information on Ski-Doo 
snowmobiles visit www.ski-doo.com, or 
the On Track blog site for racing specific 
information.
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The Iron Dog Brigade celebrated their 40th anniversary at the International Snowmobile Congress 
held in Niagara Falls, NY , June 10 – 13, 2015.   

Many people don’t know exactly what being an Iron Dog means. The Brigade was formed to be a 
“social and honorary type of organization that could make a solid contribution to furthering the sport 
and industry, and to be a speaker’s bureau that would be available to promote the sport.
Over the years the organization has grown to 125 members who are inducted at their annual meeting 
during the International Snowmobile Congress each June. Membership is by nomination with the 
main requirement being that the nominee having served at least 15 years in the sport of snowmobiling 
either in industry, journalism, pioneer, government or volunteer service. Many of their members are 
also members of the International Snowmobile Hall of Fame.

A formal banquet was held to celebrate the anniversary. Approximately 30 Iron Dogs met along with 
their guests to induct new members and honor some of their Brigade as well. This year’s inductees 
included Frank Roy, Kim Raap, and Dale Hickox.
At each Congress, you can clearly see the “Dogs” presence as they volunteer their service to help 
make the event run smoothly. They serve as greeters, ticket takers, auctioneers, and speakers among 
other things.

At the awards banquet, they announced the recipient of the George A Eisenhuth Distinguished 
Service award. This year’s recipient was Dennis Burns of Canada.

By Mary Anne Grabow, International Snowmobile Media Chair.

Who Let the Dogs Out!!!  

International Snowmobile Manufacturers Association (ISMA)  • 1640 Haslett Road • Haslett, Michigan 48840
Phone (517) 339-7788 • Fax (517) 339-7798

www.snowmobile.org • www.gosnowmobiling.org • www.avosmotoneiges.org • www.Facebook.com/Gosnowmobiling 
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Snowmobile Sales Continue to Grow in 
North America

HASLETT, MI, JUNE 23, 2015:  The International Snowmobile Manufacturers are pleased 
to report that snowmobile sales in North America continue to show a positive growth pattern 
in 2014-2015 with sales increases that outperformed the US and Canadian economies.  Supported by a strong 
snowmobile sales season and great snow cover in 2013-2014, sales of new snowmobiles in 2015 grew 8% in 
the United States and 4% in Canada.

	 Snowmobilers and outdoor winter enthusiasts purchased snowmobiles at a rapid pace early in the year 
responding to heavy snowfall the previous year along with strong positive levels of confidence.  Sales slowed 
somewhat in December due to light snow cover, but finished on a strong note as heavy snow and cold winter 
weather engulfed much of North America in January, February, and March.

	 Sales of new snowmobiles sold in 2015 in the United States reached 58,299 units compared to 54,028 
units in 2014 and 48,536 units in 2013.  The sales report underscores a 20% increase in a two year period!  

	 Sales in Canada in 2015 were 50,752 new sleds sold, up from 48,758 units in 2014 and 44,022 units in 
2013.  Canada has reported a 16% increase in new sled sales over a two year period!

	 Snowmobiling continues to be very popular throughout North America.  Miles ridden and usage of 
snowmobiles increased over 10% and positive expanding economic impact reports were the rule in the snow-
belt. Snowmobilers generate more than $34 billion dollars of economic activity in North America annually.  
Snowmobilers continue to express a high level of interest in purchasing new snowmobiles in the future and 
are actively participating in the Go Snowmobiling campaigns and club membership.  Recent surveys by ISMA 
show that approximately 70% of all snowmobilers are members of organized snowmobiling clubs, associations/
federations throughout North America.  The continued growth in interest in snowmobile club/association activity 
paints a bright picture for snowmobiling worldwide.

	 Sales in Northern Europe (Finland, Norway, and Sweden) were somewhat flat this year and sales in 
Russia declined due to well-known issues related to currency value, political challenges, and decline in oil 
prices which impacted on the Russian economy.	

	 Recent surveys continue to show that snowmobilers are active outdoor enthusiasts, participating in 
many outdoor related activities such as fishing, hunting, camping, etc.

	 Joining the increase in sales of snowmobiles, the sale of Parts, Garments, & Accessories continues to 
be strong, with an increase on the purchasing of snowmobile related gear, trailers, clothing, and other related 
accessories.  Snowmobilers continue to purchase the new high tech products for their enjoyment and eagerly 
embrace new equipment used for communication, global positioning, riding directions, and mapping.
	 Snowmobilers are also improving their safety awareness as a growing number of snowmobilers are 
participating in avalanche awareness and related safety classes, preparing them for mountain and trail riding.

	 The 2015-2016 year is shaping up to be another successful year for the industry.  Carryover 
snowmobile product inventory is at its lowest level in many years and new products have been displayed and 
are being widely accepted by the buying public.  Early shows and events have reported excellent crowds and 
advanced orders for products is strong.  Snowmobile dealerships are well positioned to take advantage of the 
growth potential in this sport and are optimistic in their outlooks and planning.

  ~ MORE ~ 

 

International Snowmobile 
Manufacturers Association 
(ISMA) 
1640 Haslett Road 
Haslett, Michigan 48840 
Phone (517) 339-7788 
Fax (517) 339-7798 
www.snowmobile.org 
www.gosnowmobiling.org 
www.avosmotoneiges.org 
www.Facebook.com/Gosnowmobiling  
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DAY 3
Cameron was taking us to more play areas.  To get to these areas we had to cross a lake.  NOT A 
BIG DEAL, RIGHT?  I have crossed many lakes.  Well everyone made it across but me.  When I got 
on the lake I decided to sit down on the seat of the sled, thank goodness I did.  I was about halfway 
across the lake and my sled decided it didn’t want to go straight.  I whipped 4 circles with my sled.  I 
went two circles one way and then my sled went two full circles the other way, before I came to a 
stop.  I was holding on for dear life.  There were a couple of times I thought I was going to get thrown 
off of the sled, but I held on tight.  Then I tried to get going again and my sled kept turning sideways.  I 
made it across doing 5 mph.  Boy that is the slowest I have ever drove a sled.  When I finally made it 
across I was laughing.  I was like holy ####!  Mark and Cameron saw me whipping around on the ice 
also and they were laughing.   I thought I had my GO PRO on but didn’t, darn it.  Good times!  While 
I was cleaning my shorts out we watched a few snowmobilers climb a mountain called the “widow 
maker”. Well one of the snowmobiles didn’t make it in one piece.

As the day went on Cameron had Samantha climbing mountains and when she got stuck in the 
meadows he showed her how to get out.  She did a great job.  

As for Mark no tree is safe.  A few times it was Mark watch out for that tree!

Here I am learning how to carve.  I think I fell off the snowmobile more than I stayed on. It didn’t take 
long and I was out of breath. 

Last but not least Dean tried to carve.  Remember watching the “Flintstones”, and watching Fred and 
Barney drive the car, well this was Dean.  He turned the sled and he lost his balance and the next 
thing he was running next to the snowmobile and holding onto the handle bars and the throttle.  His 
feet looked like they were doing 90 mph.  

Then there was Cameron riding his snowmobile like he owns the mountain.  He was carving through 
trees and climbing the mountains at the same time.  He was also side-hilling the steep terrain next to 
the trail and jumping his snowmobile like no tomorrow.  No lie it was pretty cool.  He makes it look so 
easy!

Tonight we met Dean’s aunt, uncle and his cousins for supper.  We ate at Corona’s Village; it was 
good Mexican food.  The restaurant did a good job, there was 18 of us.  We had a great time.  We 
met relatives that we have never seen before.  I can’t wait until we go back.  

The Sno-Dak News took the opportunity to visit with 2014 Sled’N Snap winner Laura Forbes about her experiences enjoy-
ing her prize.  After listening, we asked her to share her family’s experiences as the 1on1 feature for the October 2015 
Sno-Dak News.  Enjoy!

the rest of 
the 
story... continued from print version



DAY 4
The last day on the mountain, it was snowing and when we arrived 
on the mountain there was 6 to 12 inches of new snow.  Cameron 
took us to more meadows to play in.  There was one spot where we 
had to climb the mountain at an angle.  Cameron and Dean went 
up and Samantha sat there shaking her head no.  Cameron came 
back down to her to talk her through it.  She still was not going.  So 
Cameron had her ride on his sled, she was standing on one side 
and he was standing on the other side.  Once they got to the top he was telling her how it was not 
that bad.  So he took her back down the mountain to her sled.  They rode the sled the same way back 
down the mountain, about three quarters of the way down.  He asked her if she was going to use the 
brake.  They were cruising pretty fast.  Good Times!  She rode her sled up the mountain no problem.  
We all told her good job and kept riding.  We were still riding on the side of the mountain.  We rode 
about a few hundred feet and Samantha’s snowmobile started tipping towards the bottom of the 
mountain and she flew off of the snowmobile like Superwoman.  Now that I got on my GoPro, Sweet!  
The guys rolled the sled over and Cameron told Samantha how to get the snowmobile out, in which 
she did.  Awesome!

We rode to a play area where there was a hill to jump.  Boy, Cameron got some good air.  Mark was 
also jumping and he also got some good air but the landing was rough.  Let’s put it this way, helmet 
met the handlebars! LOL!  I think at the bottom of the hill he was cleaning his shorts out.  

We decided to go back to the loading area because it was snowing harder than it was earlier.  The 
new snow was as deep as the bumpers on the snowmobiles and still falling and visibility was poor.  
So Dean followed Cameron and we were going up this one hill and when Dean made it to the top it 
looked like he was making his own trail.  I was wondering why he went the way he did because I saw 
trees and rocks.  The next thing I saw was Dean’s snowmobile was on one ski.  He made it to the 
bottom and snowmobile in one piece.  I forgot to tell you he was riding Samantha’s snowmobile.  At 
the bottom of the hill we asked Dean what happened, he stated he couldn’t see and he hit a rock and 
he went sideways.  We told him we thought he was trying to show off, LOL!

Then we crossed the lake that I made the four circles on, well let’s just say I went across it very slow.  
We had one more mountain to climb.  We made it to the top.  Cameron went down then Dean.  Well 
Dean only made it halfway down the mountain and tipped the snowmobile over.  The rest of us made 
it down no problem.  At the bottom we asked what happened and he said he needs to go back to 
North Dakota to learn how to ride.

We stayed at the Hilton Garden Inn in Laramie.  The people and accommodations were great.   They 
had a great breakfast.  One night we ate supper at the restaurant in the hotel.  The food was great but 
I have to rave over the duck wings and mozzarella sticks.  They were so GOOD!!!

DAY 5 
We didn’t leave Laramie until 10am because the interstate was closed due to the amount of snow 
they received.  The roads were bad for about 100 miles.  

Well we made it back in one piece.  We had a lot of fun.  If you would like to ride the back country and 
play in some awesome powder, then give 3C Guiding a call or email them.  
Website:  www.3cguiding.com 

Laura Forbes

one
oneon

interviews



For more Yamaha dealers, visit yamaha-snowmobiles.com.

/// YAMAHA-SNOWMOBILES.COM

Trade My Sled promotion valid August 21, 2015, through October 31, 2015. All makes and model sleds accepted as trade vehicles. All trades are up to the dealer’s discretion. Limit one (1) trade-in 
unit per new unit purchased. Copy of state registration in customer’s name must accompany trade-in unit as proof of ownership. Offer valid for any new 2011-2016 Yamaha Snowmobile (except 
SRX 120 and ’16 Spring Power Surge models). See dealer for complete details. © 2015 Yamaha Motor Corporation, U.S.A. All rights reserved.

T H E  Y A M A H A

S A L E S  E V E N T

TRADE-IN
ALLOWANCE

CUSTOMER CASH

SPECIAL 
FINANCING OFFERS

GET UP TO
+

+

$500

$800
TRADE MY SLEDTRADE MY SLED

REVOLUTIONS POWER SPORTS INC.
4225 36TH AVE SOUTH

GRAND FORKS, ND
REVOLUTIONSPOWERSPORTS.COM

SPORT SPECIALTIES
111 45TH AVE NE

MINOT, ND
SPORTSPECIALTIESMINOT.COM

T’S TEAM YAMAHA
509 11TH ST W
BOTTINEAU, ND

TSTEAMYAMAHA.COM

VALLELY SPORT & MARINE
2800 E BISMARCK EXPY

BISMARCK, ND
VALLELYMARINE.COM

VALLELY SPORT & MARINE
2125 ELK DRIVE

MINOT, ND
VALLELYMARINE.COM


